

Kintore Way Nursery School & Children's Centre 97 – 102 Grange Road, London, SE1 3BW Tel: 020 7525 1196 Fax: 020 7231 3953

Email: office@kintoreway.southwark.sch.uk

Website: www.kintoreway.co.uk
Executive Head teacher: Rebecca Sherwood

02/04/2019

## **Dear Parents/ Carers**

We are pleased to inform you that on the 11<sup>th</sup> March 2019 the Governing bodies of Kintore Way Nursery School and Children's Centre and the Grove Nursery School (also known as Grove Children and Family Centre) agreed to form a Hard Federation.

Thank you for taking the time to complete the consultation documents, your comments were all considered by the governing bodies and were overwhelmingly positive, recognising the positive impact the partnership working has already made over the last two years. The Hard Federation will begin on 23<sup>rd</sup> April 2019 at which time a new governing body will be formed.

One of the most significant ways you can support this federation is to become a parent governor.

We wish to appoint a parent governor to form part of our new Governing Body. The governing body's main tasks are:

- to ensure that the school has a clear vision, ethos and strategic direction;
- to hold the Executive Headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its children;
- to oversee the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well spent.

Parent governors are welcomed as valued members of the team and play a vital role in ensuring the governing body is aware of the views of parents and the local community. We feel sure that there are parents prepared to take on this important role and give their time and commitment to helping us to continue to improve the school's performance.

The school will be writing to you early in the summer term with further information regarding the nomination and election process. If you have any questions regarding becoming a governor please speak to a member of the leadership team.

In the meantime I would like to wish you a Happy Easter and thank you for your continued support

Yours faithfully

Angela Scattergood Chair of Governors

